
 

RSE - Frequently asked questions  

Q: Will my child be taught sex education at primary? This is too             
young. 

A: We are ​not​ introducing compulsory sex education at primary school. 

We are introducing Relationships Education at primary, to put in place           
the building blocks needed for positive and safe relationships of all kinds.            
This will start with family and friends, how to treat each other with             
kindness, and recognising the difference between online and offline         
friendships. 

Q: Does the new Relationships Education and RSE curriculum take          
account of my faith? 

A: The subjects are designed to help children from all backgrounds build            
positive and safe relationships, and to thrive in modern Britain. 

Q: Will my child be taught about LGBT relationships? 

A: Pupils should be taught about the society in which they are growing             
up. These subjects are designed to foster respect for others and for            
difference, and educate pupils about healthy relationships. 

Pupils should receive teaching on LGBT content during their school          
years. Teaching children about the society that we live in and the            
different types of loving, healthy relationships that exist can be done in a             
way that respects everyone. Primary schools are strongly encouraged         
and enabled to cover LGBT content when teaching about different types           
of families. 



Secondary schools should cover LGBT content in their RSE teaching.          
RSE should meet the needs of all pupils, whatever their developing           
sexuality or identity – this should include age-appropriate teaching about          
different types of relationships in the context of the law. 

Q: Do I have a right to withdraw my child from Relationships and             
Sex Education? 

A: Parents will continue to have a right to request to withdraw their child              
from sex education delivered as part of RSE in secondary schools           
which, unless there are exceptional circumstances, should be granted up          
to three terms before their child turns 16. At this point, if the child              
themselves wishes to receive sex education rather than be withdrawn,          
the school should make arrangements for this to happen in one of the             
three terms before the child turns 16 - the legal age of sexual consent. 

There is no right to withdraw from Relationships Education at primary or            
secondary as we believe the contents of these subjects – such as family,             
friendship, safety (including online safety) – are important for all children           
to be taught. 

UNDERSTANDING RELATIONSHIPS, SEX AND HEALTH     
EDUCATION 
 
Year 7 and 8 (Secondary pupils) 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/upl
oads/attachment_data/file/907640/RSE_secondary_schools_guide_for_
parents.pdf 
 
Primary Pupils 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/upl
oads/attachment_data/file/907638/RSE_primary_schools_guide_for_par
ents.pdf  
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